
 

 

 

Support H.R. 1528 & S.1171, the Veterinary Medicine Mobility 
Act, to Allow Veterinarians to Transport Controlled 

Substances for Treatment of Animals! 
 

We are seeking modification to the Controlled Substances Act and Drug Enforcement 
Administration policy that currently prohibits veterinarians from transporting controlled 
substances to administer and treat patients outside of the registered location. 
 

Background: 
The Drug Enforcement Administration’s (DEA) interpretation of provisions within the 
Controlled Substances Act (CSA) and resulting federal regulations make it illegal for 
registrants to transport controlled substances for use outside of a registered location.1 
The practice of veterinary medicine is unique in that veterinarians treat multiple species 
of animals in different practice settings. Veterinarians’ ability to practice medicine often 
requires that they be able to provide mobile or ambulatory services. This is particularly 
important in rural areas and for the care of large animals because it is often not feasible, 
practical or possible for owners to bring livestock (i.e., cows, pigs, horses, sheep, and 
goats) to a bricks-and-mortar clinic or hospital. Many companion animal veterinarians 
provide “house call” services for their patients or operate mobile clinics that offer a 
variety of veterinary services for communities. Controlled substances are also used by 
veterinarians in research and disease control activities that may be conducted away 
from the veterinarian’s principal place of business. And, in the discharge of their daily 
duties, veterinarians may use controlled substances to remove or translocate dangerous 
wildlife (e.g. bears, cougars) or rescue trapped wildlife (e.g. deer trapped in a fence). 
The DEA has informed organized veterinary medicine that transporting controlled 
substances is illegal per the CSA and thus would require a statutory change to allow 
veterinarians to legally provide complete veterinary care. It is imperative veterinarians 
be able to legally transport controlled substances to the location of the animal patient, 
not only for animal health and welfare, but for public safety. 
 

Supporting This Will: 
 Require the DEA to promulgate regulations allowing veterinarians to transport 

controlled substances. 

 Facilitate quality patient care by permitting veterinarians to transport needed 
medications to veterinary patients. 

 Prevent legal action against veterinarians who are appropriately handling 
controlled substances in the course of providing complete veterinary care. 

 Help assure the integrity of the drug dispensing and administration process by 
authorizing veterinarians to maintain control of these critical medications. 
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Veterinary Medicine Mobility Act, H.R. 1528 

To co-sponsor the legislation:  Please contact Chris Huckleberry 

(huck@mail.house.gov ; 225-5711) in Rep. Kurt Schrader’s (OR-5) office or  Larry 
Calhoun (larry.calhoun@mail.house.gov ; 225-5744) in Rep. Ted Yoho’s (FL-3) office. In 
the Senate, please contact Brandon Harder (Brandon_harder@moran.senate.gov ) in 
Sen. Jerry Moran’s office, or Marge Kilkelly (marge_kilkelly@king.senate.gov ) in Sen. 
Angus King’s office. For additional information or questions, please contact Kevin Cain 
at kcain@aavmc.org  
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